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EPA, 725 17th Street, NW,
Washington, DC 20503.

Stephen T. Vineski,
Acting Director, Regulatory Information
Division.
[FR Doc. 99–19731 Filed 7–30–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY

[FRL–6411–1]

Underground Injection Control
Program Hazardous Waste Injection
Restrictions; Petition for Exemption—
Class I Hazardous Waste Injection
Rubicon, Inc.

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice of final decision on no
migration petition reissuance.

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that an
exemption to the land disposal
restrictions under the 1984 Hazardous
and Solid Waste Amendments to the
Resource Conservation and Recovery
Act has been granted to Rubicon Inc.,
(Rubicon) for four Class I injection wells
located at Geismar, Louisiana. As
required by 40 CFR part 148, the
company has adequately demonstrated
to the satisfaction of the Environmental
Protection Agency by the petition and
supporting documentation that, to a
reasonable degree of certainty, there will
be no migration of hazardous
constituents from the injection zone for
as long as the waste remains hazardous.
This final decision allows the
underground injection by Rubicon, of
the specific restricted hazardous wastes
identified in the exemption, into four
Class I hazardous waste injection well
nos. 1, 2, 3, and 4 at the Geismar,
Louisiana facility, until December 31,
2025, unless EPA moves to terminate
the exemption under provisions of 40
CFR 148.24. As required by 40 CFR
148.22(b) and 124.10, a public notice
was issued May 20, 1999. The public
comment period closed on July 7, 1999.
No comments were received. This
decision constitutes final Agency action
and there is no Administrative appeal.
DATES: This action is effective as of July
26, 1999.
ADDRESSES: Copies of the petition and
all pertinent information relating thereto
are on file at the following location:
Environmental Protection Agency,
Region 6, Water Quality Protection
Division, Source Water Protection
Branch (6WQ–S), 1445 Ross Avenue,
Dallas, Texas 75202–2733.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Philip Dellinger, Chief Ground Water/
UIC Section, EPA—Region 6, telephone
(214) 665–7165.
Oscar Ramirez, Jr.,
Acting Director, Water Quality Protection
Division (6WQ).
[FR Doc. 99–19732 Filed 7–30–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY

[OPP–36194; FRL–6097–3]

Organophosphate Pesticide
Tolerances-No Finite Residues
Considered to be Reassessed By EPA

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This notice announces that
EPA is considering as reassessed 80
meat, milk, poultry, and egg (MMPE)
tolerances. These MMPE tolerances are
for residues of azinphos-methyl,
coumaphos, fenthion, isofenphos,
methidathion, naled, phorate, and
profenophos. The Agency has evaluated
105 MMPE tolerances listed in the table
in this Notice and has concluded that
there are no reasonable expectations of
finite pesticide residues in or on meat,
milk, poultry, or eggs for the listed
organophosphate pesticides. Since 25 of
these tolerances were previously
reassessed by final rule revocation in
the Federal Register, 80 of the 105
tolerances are counted here as
reassessments made toward the August
1999 review deadline of the Federal
Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act (FFDCA)
section 408(q), as amended by the Food
Quality Protection Act (FQPA) of 1996.
EPA will propose a rule to revoke these
80 reassessed MMPE tolerances in a
subsequent Federal Register notice.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Kimberly Lowe or Daniel Helfgott, U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency, 401
M St., S.W., Washington, DC 20460.
Telephone: (703) 308-8059 or (703) 308-
8054. E-mail:lowe.kimberly@epa.gov or
helfgott.dan@epa.gov. Office location:
Crystal Mall 2, 6th floor, 1921 Jefferson
Davis Hwy., Arlington, VA.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

I. Important Information

A. Does This Action Apply to Me?
This action is directed to the public

in general. Although this action may be
of particular interest to those persons
who are interested in the
implementation of FQPA, the Agency
has not attempted to describe all the

specific entities that may be affected by
this action. If you have any questions
regarding the information in this notice,
consult the person listed in the ‘‘FOR
FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT’’ section.

B. How can I get additional information
or copies of support documents?

1. Electronically. You may obtain
electronic copies of this document from
the EPA Home page at the Federal
Register - Environmental Documents
entry for this document under ‘‘Laws
and Regulations’’ http://www.epa.gov/
fedrgstr/.

2. In person. The official record for
this notice, as well as the public
version, has been established under
docket control number [OPP–36194]. A
public version of this record is available
for inspection in room 119, Crystal Mall
2, 1921 Jefferson Davis Highway,
Arlington, VA, from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.,
Monday through Friday, excluding legal
holidays.

II. Background
This notice announces to the general

public that EPA has determined that 105
tolerances for residues of
organophosphate chemicals on meat,
milk, poultry, and eggs are unnecessary
per 40 CFR 180.6 (see table below). EPA
has previously reassessed 25 of these
tolerances.

When EPA establishes tolerances for
pesticide residues in or on raw
agricultural commodities, consideration
must be given to the possible residues
of those chemicals in meat, milk,
poultry, and/or eggs produced by
animals that are fed agricultural
products (for example, grain or hay)
containing pesticide residues (40 CFR
180.6). When considering this
possibility, EPA can conclude that (1)
finite residues will exist in meat, milk,
poultry and/or eggs; (2) there is a
reasonable expectation that finite
residues will exist; or (3) there is a
reasonable expectation that finite
residues will not exist. If there is no
reasonable expectation of finite
pesticide residues in or on meat, milk,
poultry, or eggs, tolerances do not need
to be established for these commodities
[40 CFR 180.6(b) and 40 CFR 180.6(c)].

EPA has evaluated the meat, milk,
poultry, and egg tolerances listed in the
table in this document and has
concluded that there is no reasonable
expectation of finite residues of
azinphos-methyl, methidathion, naled,
phorate, or profenphos in or on those
commodities [180.6(a)(3)]. The
determination that there is no
reasonable expectation of finite residues
was made based on feeding studies
submitted since the time that the
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